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“Ready or Not…Here I Come”: Reducing Remediation 

Heidi Roe, Counselor, North Bend High School

Partner with Southwestern Oregon Community College
“Ready or not… here I come!” Most of us recall this familiar and harmless phrase from childhood games; however, when voiced by high school students who plan to enroll in community college, these words take on new meaning.  They know, regardless of skill level, they will be admitted.  Often the minimum high school graduation requirements fall short of preparing students for college-level course work, and students choose the easy route.  Most of these students are surprised to learn they must take remedial courses in community college in order to catch up.  

To combat this trend, North Bend High School, a partner of Southwestern Oregon Community College’s CCTI project, has implemented a proactive strategy targeting North Bend High School sophomores called, “Ready…Here I Come!”  This is how it works:

· Over a three-day period, all high school sophomores complete the COMPASS Placement Test in the spring administered by Southwestern Oregon Community College.

· Within the month, the Tech Prep Coordinator provides 10-minute classroom presentations explaining the difference between college-level courses versus remedial courses.

· Right after the presentation, trained adults advise students one-on-one by reviewing: 

1. The student’s level of placement in reading, writing, and math 

2. The student’s career goal related to the time it takes if remediation is or is not required in college

3. Advisor’s personalized written recommendations including summer reading.

· Based on advisor’s recommendations, counselors help sophomores revise their plans for their junior year. 

· Parents/guardians receive test results and recommendations through the mail. 

“This strategy works!  Students make the connection between what they do in high school and how it can save them time and money when they enter community college,” notes John Berman of Southwestern Oregon Community College.  Since the implementation of this program, the majority of high school students have moved up at least one level by the time of their next testing in their senior year.  Moreover, increasing numbers of our high school students elect to complete a full four years of math and/or are taking more demanding classes.  Volunteer advisor Julie Rumreich concluded, “Test results take on new meaning with the personal attention from a caring and knowledgeable adult.  These high school students do not want remediation in college; they want to be ready.”

For details on Ready Here I Come at North Bend High School: Contact Heidi Roe, North Bend High School Counselor at 541-751-7186 or email her at hroe@nbend.k12.or.us.  Also see the district website at http://www.nbend.k12.or.us. 












